
-5191-

Following appropriate notice to members of the press, the Board of Trustees of the University of
Central Arkansas met via telephone conference at 9:45 a.m. Tuesday, March 16, 2004.  The following
trustees participated in the call:

Chair: Mr. Scott Roussel
Vice Chair: Dr. Michael Stanton
Secretary: Mrs. Patricia Bassett

Dr. Conrad Garner
Mr. Rush Harding
Mrs. Kay Hinkle
Mr. Randy Sims

with the following absent: None

constituting a quorum of said Board, at which meeting the following business was transacted:

INTRODUCTIONS AND ANNOUNCEMENTS

President Hardin announced that a press conference will be held at  2:00 p.m. tomorrow, March
17, at Community Bank of Cabot located at 2171 W. Main Street in Cabot.  The press conference is being
held to make a major announcement from a fund-raising standpoint.  President Hardin invited members of
the Board to attend if convenient.
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A. Technology Improvements 

Phase One
There is a great need for technology infrastructure improvements to  students, faculty, and staff a reliable
and secure network.  A study of the university infrastructure has been completed by IBM.  That study
indicates that it will cost approximately $3,500,000 to provide the university with a campus-wide wireless
environment and the needed security improvements and redundancy.

Phase Two
The university will also require substantial improvements in the software systems used by students, faculty
and staff.  The estimated cost of these software improvements is $2,000,000,  $1,000,000 of which will
be funded through the technology bond issue.

The technology bond issue will not exceed $4,500,000 and will be repaid over a ten-year term at an
interest rate of approximately 5%.

B. Purchase /Improvements to Housing

As discussed at the December 2003 board meeting, the administration continues to search for potential
housing solutions.  A new apartment complex has been identified and is in close proximity to the Torreyson
Place Apartments.  The owner has tentatively agreed to sell the property to the university.  The property
contains thirty-six, two-bedroom apartments which will house 128 students.

The administration also requests that it be allowed to seek reimbursement from the bond proceeds for
major improvements, at a cost of approximately $1,500,000, to the Stadium Park Complex and in other
housing units at a cost of approximately $500,000. 

This purchase and these improvements will be funded through the bond issue not exceeding $5,500,000,
which includes the funding of the debt service reserve.  The bonds will be repaid over a twenty-year term
at an interest rate of approximately 5%.

Following lengthy discussion, during which President Hardin responded to questions and concerns
from Board members, the following resolution was unanimously adopted upon motion by Mr. Harding with
a second by Dr. Garner followed by a roll-call vote:

“BE IT RESOLVED: THAT THE BOARD OF TRUSTEES AUTHORIZES THE
ADMINISTRATION TO SELECT BOND COUNSEL TO ASSIST WITH THE
ISSUANCE OF BONDS NOT EXCEEDING $21,000,000; AND
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BE IT 


